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June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I am the Executive Director of the Arlington Community Trabajando in 
Lawrence, MA and board member of MACDC.  I write to support The 
Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427), which will expand 
economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private 
partnerships. 
 
Our community development corporation provides foreclosure prevention 
counseling to assist homeowners avoid foreclosure, First Time Homebuyer 
Education to help people buy their first home and Youth Leadership program 
to train new youth leaders in our community.   
 
The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community 
Investment Tax Credit that will increase private philanthropy for re-building 
neighborhoods and towns and providing greater economic opportunity for 
families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic 
activity in the Arlington Neighborhood area and Lawrence through the creation 
and preservation of homes, jobs, and local businesses. 
 
The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local 
stakeholders develop, and implement locally devised strategies that meet the 
needs and take advantage of the opportunities of their specific local context.  It 
will generate market-based, strategic initiatives tailored to the local 
community’s efforts to reduce foreclosures, prevent homelessness, create jobs, 
and grow new businesses, develop community leaders.  The credits will be 
awarded through a competitive process administered by the state Department 
of Housing and Community Development and the total amount of credits will 
be capped at $6 million by the third year of the program. 
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Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community 
Development Partnership Act. I hope that you will report the bill out of your 
committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please contact me at  
978 685 6274 or aluna@actinc.org.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Executive Director 
 
 
 
CC:  Rep. David Torrisi, Rep. Marcos Devers, Rep. Adams  
 Senator Barry Finegold 
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June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I am the Executive Director of the Asian Community Development Corporation (ACDC) in Boston, MA.  I 
write to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will expand economic 
opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships. 
 
Our community development corporation develops physical community assets, including affordable homes 
for rent and ownership; promotes economic development; fosters youth leadership; and builds the capacity 
of community members to effectively engage in planning their neighborhood. We have been based in 
Boston’s Chinatown neighborhood for 24 years, focusing on its revitalization and preservation, and serve 
the Asian American community and the Greater Boston neighborhoods in which they live and work.   
 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that 
will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater economic 
opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic activity in 
ACDC’s area through the creation and preservation of high-quality affordable homes in transit-oriented, 
sustainable, desirable locations and create both construction period and permanent jobs. 

The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders develop, and 
implement locally devised strategies that meet the needs and take advantage of the opportunities of their 
specific local context.  It will generate market-based, strategic initiatives tailored to the local community’s 
efforts to prevent homelessness and provide access to affordable housing, create jobs for immigrants and 
mid-skilled individuals, and grow new businesses, develop multi-generational community leaders that 
include fostering youth development.  The credits will be awarded through a competitive process 
administered by the state Department of Housing and Community Development and the total amount of 
credits will be capped at $6 million by the third year of the program. 

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please contact 
me at 617-482-2380 ext. 209 or Janelle.chan@asiancdc.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Janelle Chan 
 
CC: Allison Staton, MACDC 

  
                           













 

 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I am the Executive Director of the Coalition For A Better Acre (CBA) in Lowell, Massachusetts.  I 
write to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will expand 
economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships. 
CBA has been actively involved in the development of affordable housing and commercial 
development for the past 28 years.  In that time, the agency has been responsible for the 
development of 402 residential rental units, 50 homeownership units, plus retail, office, community 
center, and light industrial space. 

At our Home Preservation Center we partner with our local cap agency, Community Teamwork 
Inc., to provide foreclosure education workshops, one-on-one foreclosure prevention counseling, 
budget counseling, post purchase education and access to additional resources to keep people in 
their homes.  We assist over 300 families annually at the Home Preservation Center and have a more 
than 65% success rate with helping counseled families avoid foreclosure. 

Through our 28 year history, CBA has made a real difference in the City of Lowell by joining 
together two powerful elements: community economic development and resident empowerment. 
CBA’s Community Organizing Program provides leadership training and empowers residents to take 
hold of their futures and the future of their neighborhoods. CBA’s community organizers also work 
closely with real estate development staff to ensure that these two crucial functions support each 
other and result in tangible outcomes for community residents. 
 
The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that 
will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater 
economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur 
economic activity in CBA’s area through the creation and preservation of homes, jobs, and 
neighborhood amenities and improvements. 

The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders develop, and 
implement locally devised strategies that meet the needs and take advantage of the opportunities of 
their specific local context.  It will generate market-based, strategic initiatives tailored to the local 
community’s efforts to reduce foreclosures, prevent homelessness, create jobs, grow new businesses, 
and develop community leaders.  The credits will be awarded through a competitive process  

COALITION FOR A BETTER ACRE
517 Moody Street, Floor 3 Lowell, MA 01854-4014  

Phone: 978/452-7523 Fax: 978/452-4923 
www.coalitionforabetteracre.org 



           Page 2 
 
 
administered by the state Department of Housing and Community Development and the total 
amount of credits will be capped at $6 million by the third year of the program. 
 
Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please 
contact me at 978-452-7523 or Emily.Rosenbaum@cbacre.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Emily Rosenbaum 
Executive Director 
 
 
CC: Senator Eileen Donoghue, Representative Kevin Murphy, Rrepresentative Tom Golden, 
Represenative David Nangle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
           







 
June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
My name is Lucy Corchado and I am the President of the Point Neighborhood Association in Salem 
and work closely with North Shore Community Development Coalition (North Shore CDC).  I 
write to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will expand 
economic opportunities across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships. 
 
As a former tenant of North Shore CDC housing, having a safe, affordable home allowed me to 
grow as a community leader by letting me focus on other things besides paying rent.  As the 
President of the Point Neighborhood Association, I now work closely with North Shore CDC to 
increase civic engagement in my neighborhood.  

 
The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that 
will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater 
economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur 
economic activity in the North Shore CDC’s area through the creation and preservation of 
affordable homes, good jobs, safe, attractive neighborhoods and community leadership.
Organizations such as the North Shore CDC work closely with cities and towns within the region to 
meet these goals in a number of ways.  These can include new construction, revitalization projects, 
civic engagement programs and resident services. 
 
The bill would attract new private philanthropy to support solutions driven by our neighborhood.    
The new state tax credit will generate two dollars of private investment while costing the state just 
one dollar in foregone tax revenue thereby doubling the impact of the state’s investment.  All of 
these funds will stay in the community because North Shore CDC, by law, must invest all of their 
funds in activities that benefit our neighborhood.  These tax credits will stay in the Commonwealth 
and be continually recycled for additional economic benefit.  

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act.  I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably. If you have any questions, please 
contact me at (978) 210-8233 or lucycorchado@yahoo.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lucy Corchado 
 
 



Cross Insurance - Wakefield 
701 Edgewater Drive, Suite 230 
Wakefield, MA 01880-6236 

(800) 531-5211 Toll Free 
(781) 224-5777 Facsimile

www.CrossAgency.com

 
May 10, 2011 

Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 

Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 

I write to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will expand 
economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships. 

Cross Insurance Wakefield has a long commitment to and involvement in community development. 
Over the past 11 years, we have worked closely with Community Development Corporations and 
other not-for-profit organizations in Massachusetts, and we have seen, first hand, the positive 
influence that they have had in their communities. 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit 
that will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater 
economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic 
activity through the creation and preservation of homes, jobs, and businesses.  The new state tax 
credit will generate two dollars of private investment while costing the state just one dollar in foregone 
tax revenue thereby doubling the impact of the state’s contribution.  All of these funds will stay in the 
community because CDCs, by law, must invest all of their funds in activities that benefit their 
community and their constituents. These tax credits will stay in the Commonwealth and be continually 
recycled for additional economic benefit.  And it will be a highly competitive and transparent program.  

We believe this program would enable our company and others to expand and deepen our 
involvement in community development while also helping to bring new partners to the table. We 
know from experience that good things happen when the public sector, the private sector and the 
local community work together. This bill leverages this proven model and takes it to a new level of 
scale and impact.  

Thank you for the opportunity to share our thoughts about The Community Development Partnership 
Act. I hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.   

Sincerely,

Mary Lamberti 
President, Cross Insurance - Wakefield 

“Cross Insurance - Wakefield is legally organized as a Massachusetts business corporation, is a separate legal entity and 
is separately managed and independently operated as a wholly owned subsidiary of Cross Financial Corp., Bangor, ME.”

W h e r e  S e c u r i t y  M e e t s  S t r e n g t h
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June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I am the Executive Director of Dorchester Bay EDC in Dorchester and am a past board member of MACDC, 
Board member of the Mass Development Brownfields Advisory Board, past board co-chair of Roslindale Village 
Mainstreet, and elder at Hyde Park Presbyterian Church.  I write to support The Community Development Partnership Act 
(H.988/S.1427] which will expand economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private 
partnerships. 
 
Our community development corporation, at 32 years old, has completed 935 home ownership and rental 
housing units—including 5 of 19 foreclosed three deckers sold to homeowners; created 1450 jobs through our 
small business lending program, job linkage programs, and commercial projects, trained 1440 adults and youth in 
computer skills, and trained over 850 adults and teens in community organizing and leadership skills.     
 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that will 
increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater economic opportunity 
for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic activity in our North Dorchester 
area in just two years by 1) creation and preservation of over 200 new or renovated homes--including an 
additional 12 foreclosed three-deckers for rehab and resale to first time home buyers, 2) 17 new homeless set 
aside rental units, 3) create over 80 new jobs through 2 job generating factories, 4) place 55 ex-offenders in 
jobs, 5) support 20 new and growing small businesses, and 6) develop an additional 60 youth & adult leaders.  

The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders develop, and implement locally 
devised strategies that meet the needs and take advantage of the opportunities of their specific local context.  The 
credits will be awarded through a competitive process administered by the state Department of Housing and 
Community Development and the total amount of credits will be capped at $6 million by the third year of the 
program. 
 

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I hope that you will 
report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please contact me at 617-825-4200 x 217 
or jdubois@dbedc.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

CC:  Rep. Martin Walsh 
 Rep. Carlos Henriquez 
 Rep. Angelo Scaccia 





 
 
 
June 13, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I am the Executive Director of the Fenway CDC in Boston and board member of 
the Neighborhood of Affordable Housing (NOAH).  I write to support The 
Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427) which will expand 
economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private 
partnerships. 

Fenway CDC is a neighborhood-based membership organization devoted to 
enhancing the stability, sustainability and diversity of the Fenway neighborhood 
of Boston by providing opportunities for all residents, particularly those of limited 
means, to thrive. We accomplish this by developing affordable housing, linking 
neighbors with jobs and training, providing services to families and elders, and 
organizing residents to have a strong voice in their community’s future.  We have 
developed a highly participatory planning model, our Urban Village Committee, 
through which residents advocate for development that enhances affordable 
housing, job opportunities, community spaces, transit, and the environment.   

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community 
Investment Tax Credit that will increase private philanthropy for re-building 
neighborhoods and towns.  This legislation will spur economic activity in Fenway 
CDC’s area through the creation and preservation of affordable homes, job 
placement in local hospitals and businesses, and partnerships between the Fenway 
CDC and universities to provide family and elder services. 

The bill will help residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders develop 
and implement locally devised strategies that meet the needs and take advantage 
of the opportunities of their specific local context.  It will generate strategic 
initiatives tailored to the local community’s efforts to preserve subsidized housing 
and address institutional expansion so that the Fenway can remain an  
 

73 Hemenway Street 
Boston, Massachusetts 02115 
617-267-4637 
www.fenwaycdc.org 
 
Building 
A Better Fenway 
Since 1973 



economically diverse and sustainable community. The credits will be awarded through a 
competitive process administered by the state Department of Housing and Community 
Development and the total amount of credits will be capped at $6 million by the third year of the 
program. 

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership 
Act. I hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any 
questions, please contact me at (617) 267-4637 x14 or ddowney@fenwaycdc.org.  

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Dharmena Downey 
Executive Director 
 
CC: Representatives Byron Rushing and Gloria Fox 
Senators Steven Tolman and Sonia Chang-Diaz 



 
 

 
THE FCCDC IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY PROVIDER 

June 1, 2011 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I am the Executive Director of the Franklin County Community Development Corporation (FCCDC), 
and I am writing to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will 
expand economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships. 
 
For 31 years, the FCCDC has been providing business lending, business technical assistance, and 
commercial space in our Venture Center. We have also received $200,000 in grants and $3 million in tax 
credits to renovate a historic building in downtown Greenfield.  And for the last ten years we have been 
home to the Western MA Food Processing Center which more than 200 food businesses have used.  In 
2010, the FCCDC counseled 60 businesses, trained 236 participants, made 16 loans valued at $542, 928, 
and graduated 2 businesses from the Venture Center incubator. The FCCDC has built strong 
relationships throughout the region and has fostered economic development initiatives that continue to 
sustain communities.    
 
The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that 
will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater 
economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic 
activity in Franklin County CDC’s area by creating and retaining jobs that strengthen communities. 
 
The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders develop, and 
implement locally devised strategies that meet the needs and take advantage of the opportunities in their 
specific local context.  It will generate market-based, strategic initiatives tailored to the local community’s 
efforts to create jobs, and grow new businesses and develop community leaders.  The credits will be 
awarded through a competitive process administered by the state Department of Housing and 
Community Development and the total amount of credits will be capped at $6 million by the third year 
of the program. 
 
Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please 
contact me at 413-774-7204, ext. 102 or johnw@fccdc.org.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Waite 
Executive Director 
 
CC: Sen. Stan Rosenberg  Sen.. Stephen Brewer   Sen. Ben Downing     
        Rep. Steve Kulik   Rep. Denise Andrews  Rep. Paul Mark  Rep. Gail Cariddi  





Robert Hachey 

22 Grant Street 

Waltham, MA 02453 

 

June 1, 2011 

 

Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 

Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 

Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 

State House, Room 26 

Boston, MA 02133 

 

Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 

My name is Bob Hachey and I have been a resident of Waltham for over 25 years. Waltham is a wonderful 

place to live with a great combination of city living and green space. IT offers close proximity to Boston 

and other urban areas as well as access to restaurants, and open spaces along the Charles River. But 

Waltham is a very expensive place to live. I have been working in collaboration with the Waltham alliance 

to Create Housing, (WATCH) since 2003. I am writing today to ask for your support of the Community 

Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427). If passed, this act would promote private/public partnerships 

designed to promote economic opportunities which will, among other things, create more affordable 

housing in communities such as Waltham.  

 

WATCH promotes the creation of affordable housing and provides important assistance to tenants and to 

persons for whom English is a second language. Through its first time home buyer classes, WATCH 

promotes sound money management skills and home ownership. I have participated directly in multiple 

campaigns designed to convert no-longer used properties and buildings into affordable housing. Many who 

work in Waltham cannot afford to live here and would love the opportunity to move into affordable 

housing. Increased affordable housing would make Waltham a better place to live for both renters and 

home owners. I have also worked with WATCH to garner grants that completely refurbished Thompson 

Park, a neighborhood playground. 

 

The Community development Partnership Act would create a tax credit designed to foster increased private 

philanthropy for everything from affordable housing to open spaces. This tax credit would do wonders to 

rebuild neighborhoods and make Waltham and all of our cities and town better places to live. With funds 

derived from this tax credit, WATCH could substantially enhance its efforts to make Waltham a more 

affordable place to live. 

I am hopeful that the Joint Committee on Community development and Small Business will report this bill 

out favorably. I wish to thank you in advance for your support of the community Development Partnership 

Act. 

 

Sincerely, 

Bob Hachey  

















May 19, 2011

Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business
State House, Room 26
Boston, MA 02133

Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico,

I am writing to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will expand economic
opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public private partnerships.

Hyde Park Savings Bank has a long commitment to community investment and community development. Over the
past years, we have invested in programs that benefit low and moderate income borrowers through Mass Business
Development, MHIC and Massachusetts Housing Equity Fund.

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that will
increase private philanthropy for re building neighborhoods and towns and provide greater economic opportunity
for families and individuals across the state. This legislation will spur economic activity across the state through
the creation and preservation of homes, jobs, and businesses. The new state tax credit will generate two dollars of
private investment while costing the state just one dollar in foregone tax revenue thereby doubling the impact of
the state’s investment. All of these funds will stay in the community because CDCs, by law, must invest all of their
funds in activities that benefit their community and their constituents. These tax credits will stay in the
Commonwealth and be continually recycled for additional economic benefit, and it will be a highly competitive and
transparent program.

The Bank understands the important role that CDCs play in providing people with diverse incomes and
backgrounds the opportunity to access housing that is affordable. The Community Development Partnership Act
would provide our organization additional avenues to provide the financial backing the CDCs need to continue
their work.

We know from experience that good things happen when the public sector, the private sector and the local
community work together. This bill leverages this proven model and takes it to a new level of scale and impact.

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I hope that
you will report this important to the full legislature favorably.

Sincerely,

Richard L. Thompson
Vice President and CRA Officer
617 360 6542
rthompson@hydeparkbank.com





Christ Church Waltham is a welcoming Episcopal community brought together in  

our common worship of God and united in our desire to seek and serve  

Christ in all persons, loving our neighbors as ourselves. 
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THE REV. SARA H. IRWIN , RECTOR 

        May 16, 2011 

Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 

Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 

Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 

State House, Room 26 

Boston, MA 02133 
 

Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 

I am the rector of Christ Church Epsicopal in Waltham, Massachusetts. We work closely with 

WATCH (Waltham Alliance to Create Housing) on matters of importance to our members and the 

work of peace and justice in our city. I write to support The Community Development Partnership 

Act (H.988/S.1427] which will expand economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by 

promoting public-private partnerships. 
 

We are thankful for the work WATCH does in Waltham in creating and supporting affordable 

housing in our town. Housing is a human right, and as such is a faith issue.  As Episcopalians, in our 

baptismal covenant we promise to “strive for justice and peace among all people and respect the 

dignity of every human being.” WATCH is an important community partner in bringing about a 

world where people’s basic human needs are met.   
 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax 

Credit that will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing 

greater economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur 

economic activity in WATCH’s area through the creation and preservation of homes, jobs, and the 

work of an informed and active citizenry. The bill would attract new private philanthropy to support 

solutions for the city of Waltham.    The new state tax credit will generate two dollars of private 

investment while costing the state just one dollar in foregone tax revenue thereby doubling the 

impact of the state’s investment.  All of these funds will stay in the community because WATCH, 

like all CDC’s by law must invest all of their funds in activities that benefit our neighborhood. These 

tax credits will stay in the Commonwealth and be continually recycled for additional economic 

benefit.  
 

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership 

Act. I hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, 

please contact me.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

 

The Rev. Sara H. Irwin 









District E-13 
3347 Washington Street

Jamaica Plain, MA 02130
Phone: (617) 343-5624

 
 
June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I write this letter to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will 
expand economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships.  
As a Boston Police Officer based in Jamaica Plain I have had the opportunity to work together with 
Jamaica Plain Neighborhood Development Corporation organizing community events and 
promoting community safety.  We value the work we have done through an effective collaboration 
resulting in more community participation. 

 
The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that 
will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater 
economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur 
economic activity in Jamaica Plain NDC’s area through the creation and preservation of community 
organizing activities involving community leaders, local businesses, and JPNDC residents. 
 
The bill would attract new private philanthropy to support solutions driven by our JP community.   
The new state tax credit will generate two dollars of private investment while costing the state just 
one dollar in foregone tax revenue thereby doubling the impact of the state’s investment.  All of 
these funds will stay in the community because JPNDC, by law, must invest all of their funds in 
activities that benefit our neighborhood. These tax credits will stay in the Commonwealth and be 
continually recycled for additional economic benefit.  

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please 
contact me at (617) 343-5624 or by email at larac.bpd@cityofboston.gov.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Police Officer Carlos Lara 
District E-13, CSO 





















June 1, 2011 

Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 

Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 

On behalf of the Executive Director of the Massachusetts Smart 
Growth Alliance, I am writing to support The Community 
Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427) which will expand 
economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting 
public-private partnerships. 

The Massachusetts Smart Growth Alliance (MSGA) promotes 
healthy and diverse communities, protects critical environmental 
resources and working landscapes, advocates for housing and 
transportation choices, and supports equitable community 
development and urban reinvestment. The members of the MSGA 
are: Boston Society of Architects, Citizens’ Housing and Planning 
Association, Conservation Law Foundation, Environmental 
League of Massachusetts, Fair Housing Center of Greater Boston, 
Massachusetts Association of Community Development Corporations and the Metropolitan Area 
Planning Council. 

As part of our Great Neighborhoods Initiative we are working with seven CDCs that are implementing 
community plans that will transform the lives of more than 100,000 residents of the state by developing 
housing, creating jobs and connecting those to transportation and green space.  

The Community Development Partnership Act will help more CDCs across the state do this important 
community transformation work. In our view, CDCs are the best positioned to bring together community 
residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders needed to make smart growth a reality and to 
make it equitable. 

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please 
contact me at (617) 263-1257 or andre@ma-smartgrowth.org. 

Sincerely, 

André Leroux 
Executive Director 







 
June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
My name is Mickey Northcutt and I am the Executive Director of the North Shore Community 
Development Coalition (North Shore CDC).  I write to support The Community Development Partnership Act 
(H.988/S.1427] which will expand economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-
private partnerships. 
 
The North Shore CDC has made great strides in increasing the availability of affordable housing to over 300 
families in Beverly and Salem with 282 affordable housing units.  Our work is leveraging $30 million to create 
108 new units of affordable housing, revitalize neighborhoods, and respond to our region’s affordable 
housing crisis. Our team just completed the construction of 325 Cabot Street, transforming the gateway of 
downtown Beverly with an attractive three-story 43-unit building that will house a special needs population 
and is the first low-rise multi-family affordable development in Massachusetts to achieve LEED-Platinum 
Certification.  Our work is a critical component to the future of economic development on the North Shore, 
and CDC’s across Massachusetts play a vital role in the economy of the Commonwealth. 
 
The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that will 
increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater economic 
opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic activity in North 
Shore CDC’s area through the creation and preservation of affordable homes, good jobs, safe, attractive 
neighborhoods and community leadership.  Organizations such as the North Shore CDC work closely with 
cities and towns within the region to meet these goals in a collaborative way which engages community 
members and local leaders. 
 
This innovative bill would attract new private philanthropy to support local solutions to local challenges.  The 
new state tax credit will generate two dollars of private investment while costing the state just one dollar in 
foregone tax revenue, thereby doubling the impact of the state’s investment.  All of these funds will stay in 
the community because North Shore CDC, by law, must invest all of our funds in activities that benefit the 
neighborhoods we serve.  These tax credits will stay in the Commonwealth and be continually recycled for 
additional economic benefit.  

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act.  I hope that 
you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  I would like to invite you and other members of 
your committee to tour our communities and see firsthand the dramatic impact our developments have had 
in neighborhoods on the North Shore.  If you would like to join us on the North Shore, or have any 
questions, please contact me directly at mickey@northshorecdc.org or (978) 745-8071. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Mickey Northcutt 
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June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 
I am the Business Manager for Palmer Trailer Sales Company located in Palmer, Massachusetts and work 
closely with Quaboag Valley Community Development Corporation located in Ware, Massachusetts. 
 
I write to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427) which will expand economic 
opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships. 
 
The QVCDC provided us with strategic technical assistance and computer training to help us navigate 
through a critical transition process within our company.  Quite frankly without their help and assistance we 
would not have had a successful transition and progress to date.  The QVCDC serves as an invaluable 
resource that is so critically needed for small businesses especially in the current economic environment. 
 
The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that will 
increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater economic 
opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic activity in the 
Quaboag Valley CDC area through the creation and preservation of a CRITICAL RESOURCE FOR 
SMALL BUSINESS OWNERS. 
 
The bill would attract new private philanthropy to support solutions driven by our local growth and 
environment.  The new state tax credit will generate two dollars of private investment while costing the state 
just one dollar in foregone tax revenue thereby doubling the impact of the state’s investment.  All of these 
funds will stay in our community because the QVCDC, by law, must invest all of their funds in activities that 
benefit our neighborhood. These tax credits will stay in the Commonwealth and be continually recycled for 
additional economic benefit.  

Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. 
We at PTS sincerely hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have 
any questions, please contact me at 413.283.3773 or at pts01069@yahoo.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Elaine J. Boone 
Palmer Trailer Sales 
1158 Park Street 
Palmer, MA  01069 
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SOMERVILLE COMMUNITY CORPORATION  

337 Somerville Avenue, 2nd Floor 
Somerville, MA 02143 
Phone (617) 776-5931  
Fax (617) 776-0724 

 
 
June 1, 2011 
 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico: 
 
I am the Chief Executive Officer of the Somerville Community Corporation, the only community 
development corporation and Community Housing Development Organization (CHDO) in 
Somerville.  I also serve on the Board of Directors of the Mass. Association of CDCs and as co-
chair of MACDC’s Policy Committee. I write in strong support of The Community Development 
Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will expand economic opportunity across the Commonwealth 
by promoting public-private partnerships. 
 
Somerville is historically a working class community that, in recent years, has seen both the benefits 
and challenges of transforming to a very desirable, transit-oriented urban hub, with the MBTA Red 
Line extension in the 1980s and now anticipating the Green Line extension in coming years. Aiming 
to maintain Somerville’s economic diversity, SCC develops affordable housing, engages Somerville 
residents in community planning and organizing for policies to support our rich diversity, and 
provides homelessness prevention and family asset building services to assist residents to be 
financially secure in Somerville. 
 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit that 
will increase private philanthropy for investing in our communities and providing greater economic 
opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic activity 
in Somerville through the creation and preservation affordable rental and ownership housing, job 
creation and access, and family asset building that will help Somerville residents in their own 
economic pursuits.    

The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders develop, and 
implement locally devised strategies that meet the needs and take advantage of the opportunities of 
their specific local context.  It will generate market-based, strategic initiatives tailored to the local 
community’s efforts to generate housing options and access to decent-paying jobs that will enable 
low and moderate income people to thrive in Somerville’s robust, but challenging market. The 
credits will be awarded through a competitive process administered by the state Department of 
Housing and Community Development and the total amount of credits will be capped at $6 million 
by the third year of the program. 
 



Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  I’d be happy to speak with you 
or a member of your staff further on this bill.  Please contact me at 617-776-5931 x223 or 
dleblanc@somervillecdc.org.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Daniel LeBlanc 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
 
CC:  Senator Patricia Jehlen 
 Representative Timothy Toomey 
 Representative Denise Provost 
 Representative Carl Sciortino 
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Southwest Boston Community Development Corporation 

Building Communities, Building Partnerships  
in Hyde Park and Roslindale

 
 
May 17, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 

Thank you for your sponsorship of the Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427).  I 
am writing to convey my strong support for the legislation, which will expand economic opportunity 
across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships.  I am pleased to be able to write 
in my capacity as Executive Director of the Southwest Boston Community Development Corporation 
– serving the Hyde Park neighborhood that Representative Forry represents part of (and also as a 
native of Cambridge, where my mother is a constituent of Senator DiDomenico). 

Southwest Boston CDC works to develop and preserve housing accessible to households with a range 
of incomes; prevent displacement of neighborhood residents; and strengthen the commercial base of 
the neighborhoods we serve.  We are currently engaged in several efforts to advance these goals, 
including creation of mixed-income housing as part of a mixed-used, transit-oriented development in 
Hyde Park and acquisition of foreclosed properties for rehabilitation and sale to moderate income 
buyers.  We’re working to prevent displacement through promotion of foreclosure prevention 
counseling services, and strengthening the commercial base of Hyde Park by employing local youth 
to clean the business district and beautify nearby urban wilds in Hyde Park through our award-
winning Hyde Park Green Team program. 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit 
that will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater 
economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur 
economic activity in Southwest Boston CDC’s area through the creation and preservation of homes, 
jobs, and local businesses.  The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local 
stakeholders develop, and implement locally devised strategies that meet the needs and take 
advantage of the opportunities of their specific local context. 

The legislation would generate market-based, strategic initiatives adapted to local communities’ 
efforts to address challenges before them, whether they are foreclosures, homelessness prevention, 
job creation, new business development or increasing civic engagement.  As you are aware, the 
credits will be awarded through a competitive process administered by the state Department of 
Housing and Community Development, with the total amount of credits to be capped at $6 million by 
the third year of the program. 

 

 



11 Fairmount Ave • Office 101 • Hyde Park, MA  02136 • Phone: 617.364.7300 • Fax: 617.364.7360 
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Thank you in advance for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development 
Partnership Act.  I hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact me at 617-364-7300 or mfeloney@swbcdc.org. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Michael Feloney 
Executive Director 
 
cc:  Senator Michael Rush 
 Rep. Angelo Scaccia 
 Rep. Russell Holmes 
 Rep. Edward Coppinger 
 Rep. Jeffrey Sanchez 















 

 

 

 

 

May 9, 2011 

 

Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 

Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 

Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 

State House, Room 26 

Boston, MA 02133 

 

Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 

 

I am the Executive Director of WATCH CDC in Waltham.  I’m also an active member of 

Somerville Community Corporation in Somerville, where I live. I am writing with strong support 

of The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which provides a powerful 

opportunity to leverage private corporate dollars and nonprofit energy in order to support 

strategic community building throughout Massachusetts. 

 

Since its founding in 1988, WATCH has been nimble and responsive to the greatest 

needs and interests of our low-income and immigrant constituencies.  Today our programs 

include English classes, English tutoring & leadership development based on topics of deepest 

relevance to immigrant adults; community organizing to preserve and create affordable housing 

in Waltham, a housing clinic to train tenants on tenant-landlord law and resolve housing crises, 

and a CHAPA-certified first time homebuyer’s class. We are also a member of the Metro West 

Collaborative Developers – a partnership between WATCH and groups in Watertown, Belmont 

and Lexington focused exclusively on developing top quality affordable housing in our area.  

 

Our programs are strategically integrated to enable WATCH to build a network of strong 

leaders. These leaders take action individually and communally in order to help themselves and 

help other families in Waltham to access the resources they need to live productive and 

satisfying lives and to engage positively in their community.  

 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community 

Investment Tax Credit that will enable community-based groups like WATCH to increase 

private philanthropy in the outcomes-oriented, community responsive, dynamic and thoughtful 

work that we do to strengthen neighborhoods and provide greater economic opportunity people 

across the state.  This legislation could spur economic activity in the Waltham area through the 

creation of affordable housing on now vacant or blighted sites in Waltham’s downtown, improve 

dangerous living conditions and retain housing for over 250 very low-income families a year, 

support hundreds of local immigrants in improving their basic English skills so that they can find 

new or better jobs, and develop the leadership skills of a range of local residents so that they may 

become more deeply involved in the activities of their community.  In the end, WATCH’s work 



and the work of others like us, grows the ability of residents in our communities to do great 

things and improve the quality of life for everyone. 

 

This bill will enable residents, businesses, and other stakeholders to create and implement 

long-term plans that meet their local needs and respond to the unique opportunities in their 

community.  It will generate market-based, strategic efforts designed to support the local 

community’s efforts to, for example, create more affordable homes for local families or support 

workers in building skills to help them secure better jobs.   

 

Only the organizations with the strongest, most thoughtful, and most well-designed 

strategies will participate in the program each year. The tax credits will be awarded through a 

competitive process administered by the state Department of Housing and Community 

Development and the total amount of credits will be capped at $6 million by the third year of the 

program. 

 

Thank you for holding the hearing so that legislators can learn more about The 

Community Development Partnership Act. I ask that you do all you can to report the bill out of 

your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please contact me at 781-891-6689 x200 

or erica@watchcdc.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Erica Schwarz 

Executive Director 

 

 

CC:  Senator Susan Fargo 

 Representative Tom Stanley 

 Candidate for State Representative Jim Dixon 

 Candidate for State Representative John Lawn 



 
 
 
 
 
June 1, 2011 

 

Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 

Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 

Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 

State House, Room 26 

Boston, MA 02133 

 

Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 

 

I am the Community Organizer of WATCH CDC in Waltham, MA and as well as a part time 

staff member at Watertown Community Housing, a consultant for a Mount Auburn community 

health grant, and a consultant for a start up non-profit that seeks to prepare college students for 

leadership roles in the non-profit sector.  I am also a member of the MACDC Policy Committee.  

I write to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427] which will 

expand economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private 

partnerships. 

 

Our community development corporation provides affordable housing, adult education 

opportunities for English learners, a clinic to assist community members find housing and any 

other help they may need, tenant organizing and leadership opportunities, energy efficiency skills 

training events we call “Barnraisings,” and first time homebuyer classes.  Even with a small 

staff, we are constantly growing and adapting to fit the unique needs of our Waltham 

community.   

 

The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax 

Credit that will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and 

providing greater economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This 

legislation will spur economic activity in WATCH CDC’s area through the creation and 

preservation of affordable housing, English programs, and leadership development. 

 

The bill will help community residents, local businesses, and other local stakeholders develop, 

and implement locally devised strategies that meet the needs and take advantage of the 

opportunities of their specific local context.  It will generate market-based, strategic initiatives 

tailored to the local community’s efforts to prevent homelessness, spur smart energy choices, and 

address the needs of all of our community members, regardless of income.  The credits will be 

awarded through a competitive process administered by the state Department of Housing and 

Community Development and the total amount of credits will be capped at $6 million by the 

third year of the program. 

 



Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development 

Partnership Act. I hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have 

any questions, please contact me at 781.891.6689 x 206 or organizer@watchcdc.org.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Anne Schweitzer 

Community Organizer 

WATCH  

517 Moody Street 

Waltham, MA 02453 

781.891.6689 x 206 

organizer@watchcdc.org 

 

CC: Your delegation 
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June 1, 2011 
 
Representative Linda Dorcena Forry, Chair 
Senator Sal DiDomenico, Chair 
Joint Committee on Community Development and Small Business 
State House, Room 26 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Chairwoman Dorcena Forry and Chairman DiDomenico, 
 

I am the Executive Director of Worcester Common ground, Inc. in Worcester.  
I write to support The Community Development Partnership Act (H.988/S.1427) which will expand 
economic opportunity across the Commonwealth by promoting public-private partnerships. 
 
     Our organization, a Community Development Corporation serving the most challenged 
neighborhoods of Worcester by providing quality, affordable housing in addition to working with 
neighbors to address concerns about safety, recreation and education. 

 
      The Community Development Partnership Act would create a new Community Investment Tax Credit 
that will increase private philanthropy for re-building neighborhoods and towns and providing greater 
economic opportunity for families and individuals across the state.  This legislation will spur economic 
activity in Worcester Common Ground’s area through the creation and preservation of affordable, 
quality homes and apartments. 
 
     The bill would attract new private philanthropy to support solutions driven by our neighborhood. .    
The new state tax credit will generate two dollars of private investment while costing the state just one 
dollar in foregone tax revenue thereby doubling the impact of the state’s investment.  All of these funds 
will stay in the community because Worcester Common Ground, by law, must invest all of their funds 
in activities that benefit our neighborhood. These tax credits will stay in the Commonwealth and be 
continually recycled for additional economic benefit.  

     Thank you for holding the hearing to learn more about The Community Development Partnership Act. I 
hope that you will report the bill out of your committee favorably.  If you have any questions, please 
contact me at 508 754 0908 or spatton@wcg-cdc.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Steve Patton 
Executive Director 
 
 








